

National Little Britches Rodeo Association 5050 Edison Ave., Suite 105 Colorado Springs, CO 80915 (P) 719-389-0333 (F) 719-578-1367 www.nlbra.com

July 3, 2019

NLBRA Full Board Meeting - Lazy E Arena Cantina

Jimmy Lovelady

Kevin Hollingsworth

Mark Massey

Kelly Schauf

John Stewart

Annie Walter Ginger Myers

Galen Shumaker

Randy Hebert

Brant Bamberg

Sam Stoddard

Jerald Bierman

Jodi Stoddard

Billy Nelson

Fred Matthews

Tim Rice

Paul Bottini

Chris Strickland

Sam Smith

Jason Grubb

Sam Stoddard called the meeting to order.

New Board Members were welcomed to the Board.

Election of Officers

Randy Hebert nominated Galen Shumaker for President. Jodi Stoddard seconded. Galen Shumaker accepted the nomination.

Mark Massey nominated Sam Stoddard. Brant Bamberg seconded. Sam Stoddard declined the nomination.

Kevin Hollingsworth made a motion for nominations to cease. Jimmy Lovelady seconded. Galen Shumaker is the NLBRA Executive Board President for 2019-2020.

Jodi Stoddard nominated Jimmy Lovelady for Vice President. Randy Hebert seconded. Jimmy Lovelady accepted the nomination.

Sam Smith nominated Sam Stoddard. Kevin Hollingsworth seconded. Sam Stoddard accepted the nomination.

Jason Grubb made a motion for nominations to cease and Brant Bamberg seconded. Sam Stoddard 11 votes and Jimmy Lovelady 3 votes.

Sam Stoddard will be the NLBRA Executive Board Vice President for 2019-2020.

Mark Massey nominated Tim Rice for Secretary. Brant Bamberg seconded. Tim Rice accepted the nomination.

Randy Hebert nominated Jodi Stoddard for Secretary. Jimmy Lovelady seconded. Jodi Stoddard accepted the nomination.

Mark Massey made a motion for nominations to cease and Paul Bottini seconded. Jodi Stoddard 9 votes and Tim Rice 5 votes. Jodi Stoddard will be the NLBRA Executive Board Secretary for 2019-2020.

Discussion was held on camping issues. Kevin motioned that contestant families have the opportunities to get camping spots first. Jimmy Lovelady seconded. The spots will be reserved based on contestant back numbers being connected to the camping spots.

Paul Bottini stated that next year the Check In process will be run by volunteers with a waiver of early arrival fees. He asked Board Members to go back and ask franchises to volunteer for early check in responsibilities.

Randy Hebert made a motion to adjourn. Billy Nelson seconded. Motion approved.

Respectfully submitted,

Jodi Stoddard

NLBRA Executive Board Secretary